DISCLAIMER

Electronic versions of the exhibits in these minutes may not be complete.

This information is supplied as an informational service only and should not be relied upon as an official record.

Original exhibits are on file at the Legislative Counsel Bureau Research Library in Carson City.

Contact the Library at (775) 684-6827 or library@lcb.state.nv.us.

National Association of Social Workers

Board of Directors

March 25, 2003

President

Jim Euler

Vice President

Denise Montcalm

Treasurer

Jim Parcells

Secretary

Alice Drengson

Past President

Esther Langston Programs - North

Diane Phenix

Programs - South

Stacey Hardy-Desmond

Member-at-Large

Kristy Brennan

BSW Rep.

Carole Allison

Rural Rep.

vacant

MSW Student Rep.

Jeanette Bradford

BSW Student Rep.

Joni Reid

Executive Director

Mark Nichols

Main Office

1555 E. Flamingo

Suite #158 Las Vegas, NV 89119

(702) 791-5872

(702) 525-6031 (cell)

(702) 791-5873 (fax)

(800) 679-NASW

Northern Office

c/o UNR School of Social Work MS/090

Reno, NV 89557

(775) 322-7558

(775) 784-4573 (fax)
naswnv@worldnet.att.net

resident

Assemblywoman Christina Giunchigliani

Nevada State Assembly

401 South Carson Street

Carson City, NV 89701

Dear Assemblywoman Giunchigliani:

The National Association of Social Workers-Nevada Chapter (NASW) firmly supports AB118, your bill that will prohibit the sentence of death for individuals who were under 18 years old at the time of the commission of a crime. NASW-Nevada urges the Assembly Judiciary Committee to vote "do pass" on AB118.

Supporting efforts to reform Nevada's death penalty system is one of our top legislative priorities. It is in the interest of every Nevadan that our ustice system is fair, accurate, and equitable. AB118 is an excellent example of legislation aimed at correcting one of the most inhuman

characteristics of our current system.

Social workers are professionals who work every day for social justice by being a voice for those who often go unheard. Social workers follow a code of ethics that charges them to challenge social injustice and to respect the dignity and worth of every individual. Supporting social policies that increase social justice in our society is an inherent part of the social work profession.

Thank you again, Assemblywoman Giunchigliani, for introducing this important legislation.

Please include this letter of support in the public record during the committee hearing.

Sincerely;

Executive Director

Mark S. Hickory

•

ASSEMBLY JUDICIARY
DATE: 3 27 03 ROOM: 3138 EXHIBIT M

SUBMITTED BY: BUBBLE BANG